December 17, 2010 2011-WBG-05

Contractor and Grantee Notice

To: All USAID/West Bank and Gaza Contractors, Grantees and Recipients.

Subject:

Academy for Educational Development (AED) suspension

Dear Implementing Partners:

On December 8, 2010, USAID issued a notice of suspension to the Academy for Educational Development (AED). As such, AED may not receive new awards from USAID.

Also, the guidance prohibits our Prime implementing partners from providing any new sub-awards or increasing or extending existing sub-awards until additional guidance is provided.

Implementing Partners are hereby requested to notify USAID if they have any ongoing sub-awards with AED. This notification should be sent to Ms. Reine Joubran, Acquisition and Assistance Supervisor at rjoubran@usaid.gov.

Additionally, should you have any questions or concerns please contact Ms. Reine Joubran.

1

Sincerely.

Bruce Gelband

Director, Office of Contracts Management

USAID/West Bank & Gaza

cc: USAID/West Bank and Gaza COTRs/AOTRs.